
 

KEY DATES 2024 
 
 

MARCH 
 

Thurs 28th - Easter Hat Parade & Raffle Drawn 

Thurs 28th - Last Day of Term 1 

  (2.30pm - students dismissed) 
 

APRIL 
 

Mon 15th - Term 2 Commences 

Thurs 18th - Summer Interschool Sports - Gr 5&6 

Thurs 25th - ANZAC Day - PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Fri 26th - CURRICULUM DAY (Students not required) 

Thursday 28th March 2024         TERM 1 WEEK  9 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2024 
Term 1 -  Tues 30th Jan  - Thurs 28th March 

Term 2 -  Mon 15th April - Fri 28th June 

Term 3 -  Mon 15th July - Fri 20th September 

Term 4 -  Mon 7th Oct - Fri 20th December 
 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2024 

Monday 29th January – Admin/Curriculum  

Friday 8th March – Literacy  

Friday 26th April – Numeracy  

Monday 4th Nov – Assessment and Reporting  

 
 

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE. DAYS 2024 

Thursday 12th December 2024 
 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2024  
Monday 11th March - Labour Day  

Friday 29th March - Good Friday  

Sunday 31st March - Easter Sunday  

Monday 1st April - Easter Monday  

Thursday 25th April - Anzac Day   

Monday 10th June - King’s Birthday  

Friday 27th Sept -  AFL Grand Final Holiday  

Tuesday 5th November Melbourne Cup  
 

TIMETABLE 

Commence   8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

   9am 2nd Bell - Roll Marked 

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 

Message From The Principal   
 

Where does the time go? Another term has come and gone and it has been 

wonderful to see just how well our students have settled into their learning 

this year. As I move around the school and visit classrooms, it is obvious that 

our students are switched on and working well. Their dedication to 

improving both academically and socially has seen some outstanding 

improvements so far this year. They have already completed so many tasks 

and milestones including NAPLAN, the Year 5 & 6 camp, the Buddies Teddy 

Bear’s Picnic, the Year 3 & 4 “Lab” incursion, the Year 1 & 2 excursion to 

Scienceworks, Harmony Day, tennis clinics, the 5 & 6 Carwatha Soccer Cup, 

the 5 & 6 summer interschool sports and the State School Spectacular dance 

rehearsal. All in all, it’s been a fantastic term of fun and learning. 
 

Of course, none of this is possible without the support of the parents and I 

would like to thank those parents in particular who volunteer their time to 

help around the school in so many different ways. Without parent 

contributions and encouragement, both at home and at school, we would not 

be the enviable school community that we are today. As I regularly say on 

school tours and at school events, we are very fortunate to have such a 

caring and supportive school community. 
 

NAPLAN 

Speaking of NAPLAN, I would like to congratulate the Year 3 and 5 students 

on completing the tests with a great attitude and a minimum of fuss. The 

digital era of NAPLAN provides significant challenges to the school, with 

much going on behind the scenes to ensure the technology is ready and all 

students are able to participate to the best of their ability. 

We acknowledge that sometimes a student might have a bad day on a test 

and they are not the be all and end all of a student’s education, but what 

they do provide is a wealth of information to the school about how our 

cohorts are progressing and where we need to fill the gaps and meet each 

child’s point of need. As teachers, the digital process allows us to use the 

information in a more timely manner and as results come to hand, we will be 

busy interpreting the results to ensure our planning and preparation for each 

class is tailored to suit every student’s needs. 
 

Easter Hat Parade 

Once again this morning’s Easter Hat Parade was a huge hit with the 

students, as was the raffle draw! My thanks to the families that donated to 

the raffle and congratulations to those families who were the lucky winners. 
 

Attendance and Late Arrivals 

I would once again like to discuss the importance of regular attendance and 

late arrivals. The research evidence overwhelmingly demonstrates that 

missing more than 20 days in a school year can have serious long-term 

consequences.  

Wishing the MPS Community a 
Happy Easter. 

We hope you have a safe break! 

mailto:mulgrave.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.mulgraveps.vic.edu.au


 Gladeswood Drive, Mulgrave, 3170 p 9795 2477, f 9795 4884 , e  mulgrave.ps@education.vic.gov.au  w www.mulgraveps.vic.edu.au 

 

The school understands that from time to time, a family holiday can impact overall attendance and these can also be 

great learning experiences, however I am talking about missing school with no apparent reason behind the absence. We 

strongly encourage all families to make sure their child is at school as often as is possible, bearing in mind health or 

significant family events that make attending school impossible. We know that every child’s life long outcomes will 

benefit from consistent attendance and at Mulgrave, we generally have excellent attendance, but this year we have 

noticed an increase in absenteeism and we are here to help. If your child is struggling with their attendance, please 

contact myself, Mr. Hattwell or Mrs. Weerakoon and we will do our best to support them. 

In addition, lateness is still an issue. We have significant numbers of students queuing up to sign in well after the 9am 

bell has sounded. This is disruptive and in many cases, avoidable. We understand that from time to time, lateness 

happens, but when it becomes a regular occurrence for a student, we would ask that families consider their options to 

ensure their child is at school at 8:57 and ready to learn. In Term 2, I will be again cracking down on students who are 

regularly late and without any notice given as to why, as it is simply not fair to the rest of the class. So please help us to 

help your children by ensuring they are ready for school the day before and that they build a regular routine to ensure 

they arrive on time. 
 

Next Term 

Some early dates to keep in your diary are ANZAC Day on Thursday April 25th and the following Friday, April 26th, 

which will be a curriculum day. The school will not be open on these days. Please check with Camp Australia should 

you wish to book a place on the curriculum day. (https://campaustralia.com.au/) 

 

School Holidays 

A reminder that the school will be closed from tomorrow, Good Friday until Monday April 15th. That said, we are 

always happy for families to enjoy our grounds over the break with the understanding that there will not be any staff 

from the school on site to supervise children and that we expect our families who do use our facilities to give the Camp 

Australia program their own space. 

Please enjoy the school holidays, stay safe, rest up and get ready for Term 2 and if you do see anything suspicious at the 

school, please call the Glen Waverley Police Station on 9566 1555. 
 

Charles Spicer 
Principal 

 
 

Environment Day! 
Mulgrave Primary School will be holding Environment Day on 

Friday 3rd May 2024 
Students are encouraged to dress up as their favourite vegetables, fruits or  

flowers.  This can be on a T-shirt or you can wear flowers in your hair. 
Students can also wear the colour GREEN. 

 
Please bring a GOLD COIN donation. 

All donations will go towards resources for  
our  school  garden. 
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